

Ecoplans

2655 North Sheridan Way, Suite 280 Mississauga, ON Canada L5K 2P8 t: 905.823.4988 | f: 905.823.2669

www.ecoplans.com

November 13, 2012

Ms. Cindy Barr Administrative Assistant, Etobicoke-Mimico Toronto and Region Conservation 70 Canuck Avenue Toronto, ON M3K 2C5

Dear Ms. Barr:

RE: QEW Improvements from Evans Avenue to Cawthra Road

Class Environmental Assessment and Preliminary Design Study

Notice of Community Workshop #1

**GWP 09-20003** 

The Ontario Ministry of Transportation (MTO) has retained McCormick Rankin (MRC), a member of MMM Group Limited, to undertake a Preliminary Design and Class Environmental Assessment Study to examine the rehabilitation and improvement needs for the Queen Elizabeth Way (QEW) from Evans Avenue to Cawthra Road. The study limits extend approximately 3.5 km through the City of Mississauga (Region of Peel) and the City of Toronto.

As part of the study's consultation program, three community workshops will be held at key stages to augment the information obtained at the Public Information Centres (PICs) and to assist the Project Team by providing information and input relative to community interests and study issues. The first PIC was held on October 11<sup>th</sup>, 2012 and the project team would like to invite you to participate in the first community workshop being held for this project. The community workshop has been scheduled to take place on **Saturday December 8, 2012 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.** The venue will be confirmed at a later date. The purpose of the workshop will be to obtain input on community issues, the opportunities within the study area related to the bridges and highway, and the alternatives that were presented at PIC #1.

We respectfully request your RSVP by <u>Monday</u>, <u>November 26</u>, <u>2012</u> in order to confirm attendance numbers so that we may plan the best facilitation of the workshop.

Venue location information and an agenda will be forwarded to you in advance of the workshop. Please confirm your attendance by contacting the undersigned by e-mail: <a href="mailto:dmckinnon@ecoplans.com">dmckinnon@ecoplans.com</a> or telephone: 905-823-4988, Ext. 1283.



For additional details about the Study, please visit the website at <a href="www.qewdixieea.ca">www.qewdixieea.ca</a>. We thank you for your continued involvement in the Study and look forward to seeing you on December 8<sup>th</sup>.

Yours truly,

Ecoplans, a member of MMM Group Limited

Dana Glofcheskie, On behalf of:

Ms. Dawn McKinnon Community Workshop Co-ordinator Ecoplans, A Member of MMM Group

cc: O. Garces, MTO

S. Merriam, MTO

M. Chiu, MRC

H. Templeton, MRC

S. Nairn, Ecoplans